ROCK COUNTY TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION

Meeting Minutes
July 17, 2013
UPDATED

Rock County Sheriff's Office - Large Conference Room

The quarterly meeting of the Rock County Traffic Safety Commission was held on July 17, 2013, at the Sheriff's Office at 9:00AM. Present were: Hank Brill, Dennis Ryan, Mike Flesch, Ryan Mayer, Barbara Abraham, Kurt Bauer, Michael Harrison Jr., Jenifer Keach, Matthew Aslesen, Tom Dunkin, Ben Coopman, Madelyn Glaeden, Tom Boguszewski, Jude Maurer and Pat Swartout.

Capt. Maurer called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m. and asked for introductions around the table.

Ben Coopman motioned to approve the minutes of April 17, 2013. The motion was seconded by Jenifer Keach. Motion passed unanimously.

Fatal accidents reviewed

 June 23, 2013 – 4th Street at North Street, 1 Motorcycle – 1 Deceased. Video was reviewed. Speed and failure to have control. Coroner will report on alcohol test results at next quarterly meeting. Madelyn inquired as to whether the driver had a medical condition. Deputy Chief Dunkin reported no medical condition existed.

Old Business

Capt. Maurer will follow up with a report next meeting regarding the signage on the curve at Hwy 59 and Hwy 104. The area is currently under construction.

New Business

Jeff Kuglisch inquired as to the recent fatal accident on I90 involving a past Milton police chief. Capt. Maurer advised a semi truck had hit the guardrail causing the initial backup. Another semi truck careened into the standing vehicles. The fatal accident will discussed at the next quarterly meeting of the Traffic Safety Committee

The group discussed the up coming road construction on Hwy 14 and Hwy 51.

Matt distributed documentation referencing year to date fatalities. Matt also discussed the possibility of a new ATV law which would allow ATV's on roadways.

Ben Coopman diagrammed the proposed Diverging Diamond Interchange (DDI) being considered for Hwy 14. There was also a discussion about the configuration of the new Racine St./I90/STH 11 interchange that includes 2 new roundabouts. Dennis will bring a schematic of the design at next meeting.

Public Input None

The next scheduled meeting of the Traffic Safety Committee will be held on Wednesday, October 16, 2013 at 9:00AM at the Rock County Sheriff's Office (large conference room).

Barb Abraham motioned to adjourn the meeting. Hank Brill seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Patricia Swartout LES Secretary